Village of Liberty 

Regular Planning Board Meeting 

June 14, 2012 7:00 p.m. 

Present: 





Absent: 

Steve Green, Chairman

Dan Ratner 

Carlton Fritz 

John Webber 

Harry Rampe 

Also Present: 

Langdon C. Chapman, Village Attorney 

Pam Winters, Code Enforcement Officer 

Joan Stoddard, Trustee 

Jose Toledo & guest 

Isaac Goldberg 

Chairman Green calls the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and leads everyone in the pledge of allegiance. He makes welcome the newest member of the Planning Board, Mr. Harry Rampe.

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY CARLTON FRITZ AND UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED, THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 10, 2012 MEETING ARE APPROVED AS SUBMITTED. 

PUBLIC HEARING 

# 05-12 Jose Toledo Special Use Permit to 

establish The Untouchables Boxing Club 

9-13 South Main Street 

Chairman Green opens the public hearing at 7:05 p.m. and reads the public notice into the record. For the record, twenty (20) certified notices were mailed out, eighteen (18) were received, one (1) was returned, and one (1) was unaccounted for. The applicant has paid for the invoice for the mailings and legal notice in full. 

The 239-m review by the Sullivan County Division of Planning has been received back and it is noted that their letter indicates that, based upon their review, the proposed action will not have any adverse inter-community impacts and they find this is a matter of local determination. 

Jose Toledo is present in this matter and explains to the board and the new members what his intentions are and explains his business plan again. 

No one from the public has any questions or comments. 

ON A MOTION BY HARRY RAMPE, SECONDED BY DAN RATNER AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE PUBLIC HEARING IS CLOSED AT 7:10 P.M.

Chairman Green reads the SEQR into the minutes. 

ON A MOTION BY CARLTON FRITZ, SECONDED BY JOHN WEBBER AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE BOARD DECLARES A NEGATIVE DECLARATION IN THIS MATTER. 

ON A MOTION BY DAN RATNER, SECONDED BY HARRY RAMPE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE APPLICATION SUBMITTED BY JOE TOLEDO TO ESTABLISH THE UNTOUCHABLES BOXING CLUB AT 9-13 SOUTH MAIN STREET IS APPROVED. 






RE-APPROVAL

# 01-09 IMMACULATE CONCEPTS SPECIAL USE PERMIT 

TO ESTABLISH A USED-CAR SALES LOT AT 

146 SOUTH MAIN STREET 

On June 11, 2009 the Planning Board gave final approval to Joel Gandula to sell used cars at this location conditioned upon the applicant returning to the board for re-approval after three (3) years. The follow-up was meant as a means to evaluate the business conduct over this period of time to see if any complaints were received, if there were any problems with snow plowing during the winter months, and anything else that may be of concern to the public and/or the board. 

Code Enforcement Officer Pam Winters advised the board that she had no complaints against this property owner and no issues with snow removal. 

Dan Ratner abstains from voting in this matter, noting that Joel is his son-in-law.

ON A MOTION BY CARLTON FRITZ, SECONDED BY JOHN WEBBER AND UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED, THE SPECIAL USE PERMIT FOR JOEL GANDULA TO CONTINUE HIS USED CAR SALES LOT IS GIVEN FINAL APPROVAL WITH THE STIPULATION THAT SHOULD THE OWNER/TENANT OF THIS PROPERTY CHANGE HANDS, THE NEW OWNER/TENANT MUST SUBMIT A NEW APPLICATION TO THE PLANNING BOARD FOR REVIEW AND APPROVAL WITHIN SIXTY (60) DAYS. 

# 06-12 YESHIVA AHAVAS ISRAEL  

SPECIAL USE PERMIT 

OLD MONTICELLO ROAD

TO CONSTRUCT A BUNK/DUPLEX BUILDING 

Isaac Goldman is present in this matter and explains to the board that he’d like to construct a building, 120’ X 40’ in size, that will be used as a bunk building/duplex together connected by a covered porch in the middle. This building will be located on the newly acquired parcel just purchased from Martco LLC. 

Chairman Green explains that a duplex structure is not permitted in a summer camp; that code restrictions only permit the construction of a one-family house. This is the same situation that was presented during the winter (for multiple duplexes on the opposite side of the road) and subsequently that application was withdrawn. 

Village Attorney Chapman, understanding that time is of the essence for Isaac) suggests that the construction plans be altered to change the duplex to a single-family unit and then the application can more forward. His application needs to be amended accordingly. He also advises Isaac that a proper, stamped site plan must be submitted for review in order for the board to even consider approving the new construction. 

This discussion continues with regard to Isaac’s options and what’s best for his needs at camp. Isaac will consult with his attorney, Perry Meltzer. If Isaac can submit a stamped site plan with revised building plans to Pam by July 2, 2012, she’ll have enough time to schedule a public hearing on Thursday, July 12, 2012. 

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY CARLTON FRITZ AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE MEETING IS ADJOURNED AT 7:50 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pam Winters, Clerk 



Date Approved:  July     , 2012
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